Nebraska Information Technology Commission

Technical Panel

Statewide Synchronous Video Network Work Group

November 10, 2003 Meeting

9:00-11:00AM CT


Attendance

Lincoln-Executive:  Michael Beach, Mike Danahy, Charles Doyle, Wayne Fisher, Gene Hand, Aimee Lempke, Jayne Scofield, Tom Rolfes

Kearney-UNK:  John Horvath, John Stritt, Ron Cone, Jennifer Eaves

Chadron: Pat Hoffman  
McCook:  Shirley Schall

Wayne:  Wayne Erickson, Nigel Buss 
Meeting Notes

Update/Review events since July 30, 2003 [See Update/Next Steps]

Mike Beach reviewed the SSVWG recommendations, reports and events since the July 30, 2003 meeting. The NITC and Public Service Commission meetings went well although no immediate funding sources have been identified to assist with the statewide upgrade of distance learning/videoconferencing facilities.

NITC Documents: 


- IP Communication Protocol Standard for Synchronous Distance Learning and Videoconferencing

- Contracting Guidelines for Upgrade of Distance Learning Services
Mike Beach reviewed the two documents that were out for public comment. He read the comments from Rich Schlesselmann, Sandhills Technology Education Partnership since the Work Group did not receive his remarks. They were mainly directed at video standards whereas the IP Protocol standard out for public comment has to do with Communication Protocol.

Response to Public Comment & Document modifications

The Work Group spent considerable time reviewing the comments submitted by Roger Hahn on behalf of the Nebraska Information Network relative to the Guidelines and Standards documents. Several changes were suggested by the Work Group and will be reflected in a mark-up draft for the NITC Technical Panel for Wednesday, November 12, 2003.

Consider ‘Next Steps’ that are incomplete

Mike Beach reviewed the July 30, 2003 Next Steps Document::
· Distribute first five recommendations to the SSVWG and ask for feedback and modifications by August 6, 2003 (Tom Rolfes). [Finished]
· Present draft Round One recommendations to the NITC Technical Panel on August 13, 2003 (Mike Beach). [Finished]
· Research current authority for recommendations #3 and #4 (Gene Hand). [Still in progress]
· Begin cost estimations for recommendation #5 (John Horvath, Jeff McCartney) [Finished]
· Complete survey on each distance learning network by September 30 (SSVWG members) [Not Done]
· Provide briefing to the Public Service Commission on the Statewide Synchronous Video Work Group on August 26, 2003 (Mike Beach, Gene Hand, Brenda Decker). [Finished]
· Begin discussions with the telecommunication providers about an IP-centric network and flexibly provisioned bandwidth before the end of August 2003 (Steve Schafer, Mike Beach, Brenda Decker, Rick Golden, Gene Hand). [Finished]
· Present final Round One recommendations to the NITC Technical Panel on September 17, 2003 November 12, 2003 (Mike Beach) [Finished]
· Ask for approval of the Round One recommendations by the NITC on September 30, 2003 November 13, 2003 (Walter Weir). [Finished]
Round One Recommendations (from July 30, 2003 meeting):

1. Recommend a State-level Internet Protocol (IP) network that maintains a satisfactory, user-defined Quality of Service for interactive distance learning, telemedicine, videoconferencing and data. 
2. Recommend two contracts at the local level; one for procurement and maintenance of connective terminal hardware and another one for transport.
3. If the authority does not already exist, recommend to the NITC that it work with the Public Service Commission to draft clarification language that allows providers to offer different service rates for public and private entities. 
4. If the authority does not already exist, recommend to the NITC that it work with the Legislature to authorize a discounted rate for public entities for data services within flexibly provisioned bandwidth.
5. Recommend to the NITC that it work with the Legislature and the Public Service Commission to provide a one-time capital investment, compliant with NITC technical standards, for the replacement or upgrade of equipment at existing sites when current contracts expire or are re-negotiated.
Next issues & Tasks

Gene Hand reported that the authority to establish tariff rates and pricing depends upon the services and provisions of the implementation plan and use of the DS-3 circuits. Gene Hand said that he would do another analysis once the SSVWG developed their recommendations for migration and upgrade and the use of Federal USF-SLD funds. 

Michael Beach asked if there were volunteers to revise the cost estimates for the Technology implementation and eRate eligibility plan. Wayne Fisher volunteered to work on this project, along with Gene Hand. Michael Winkle and Andre’ Boening’s names were suggested when looking for alternative funding sources.

Michael Beach asked if the survey of distance learning networks was still an important priority for the Work Group. There was consensus for continuing this project. A new due date was set for December 19, 2003 and Tom Rolfes will prepare a skeleton document for each distance learning network and send it out to the appropriate administrator for review and revisions.

The “Continuum of Characteristics Applicable to a Synchronous Video Network” document will be further revised by Shirley Schall, Nigel Buss, and Tom Rolfes.

Michael Beach asked that the entire work group submit to mbeach@unl.edu by Friday, November 14 a list of requirements if one were searching for a scheduling software; things like device control, billing, facility utilization, etc… Volunteers to join Michael Beach on this task group were Nigel Buss, Shirley Schall, and John Horvath.

Next Meeting Date
Michael Beach suggested that the next meeting date of the SSVWG would be in January, 2004 over NVCN.

